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14 July 2022 
 
Planning & Development 
Development Management 
Cherwell District Council 
Bodicote House 
Bodicote 
BANBURY 
OX15 4AA 
 
FAO James Kirkham, Case officer 

Dear Mr Kirkham, 

Application no 22/01682/F: Ground mounted solar farm, Land North of Manor Farm, Noke 

Thank you for consulting the British Horse Society (BHS) about this application. Our response is focused 
on the impacts that this proposed development would have on equestrians and the horses that are kept 
and ridden on the bridleways and roads within the area local to this development. 

The plans refer to Fencott & Murcott Bridleway 16 (ref 209/16/10) which runs adjacent to the 
easternmost boundary of the development site. Other bridleways within the immediate locality include: 

• Noke Bridleway 309/8, which runs eastwards from the road into Noke village centre at St Giles 
Church to Rectory Farm then south to rejoin the road at Rectory Cottage 

• Noke Bridleways 309/7 and 309/13 (Prattle Lane), which connect BW209/16 through the 
eastern end of Noke village and across the B4027 to the C-class road into Woodeaton 

There are more than 700 horses registered to addresses in the OX5 postcode district1, many of them 
kept within the immediate area around Otmoor, Noke, Islip and Oddington (where there is a livery yard 
at Logg Farm, some 300 metres from the proposed development). The minor roads in this part of 
Oxfordshire are an essential part of the local horse-riding network, providing links between bridleways 
and other off-road access. Horse riders and carriage drivers are legal road users ranked alongside cyclists 
and immediately below pedestrians in the new Highway Code hierarchy of vulnerability. They have to 
use roads (though they would much rather not) and to cross them in order to gain access to off-road 
routes. 

The BHS is therefore particularly concerned about the safety of riders using the local road network 
during the construction of this proposed solar farm, which according to the Construction Traffic 
Management Plan (CTMP) will involve more than 900 additional HGV movements over a 12-week period 
along the B4027 – a busy road which is already problematic for horse riders who must traverse and/or 
cross it to gain access to quieter roads and bridleways.  

 
1 Equine passport data from Defra, 1 April 2021 




